10 May 2002

Draft Letter

Dear Colleagues and Friends,


I believe that you have already received text of the implementation document that will be discussed in Bali beginning 25 May 2002.  At this stage, I would like to inform you about the modalities of work during the forthcoming session (27 May-7June) of the preparatory committee. 


The session will be preceded by informal consultations from 25-26 May 2002. 


Like the third session of the preparatory committee, I intend to establish three working groups on 25 May.  Working group I will be chaired by Ambassador Kiyo Akasaka of Japan and Ms. Maria Luiza Viotti of Brazil. This group will deal with Introduction and sections II-IV of the document.  Working group II will deal with the remaining sections of the paper and it will  be chaired by Mr. Richard D. Ballhorn of Canada and Mr. Ahmad Ihab Gemaleldin of Egypt .


Ambassador Lars-Goran Engfeldt of Sweden and Mr. Ositadinma Anaedu of Nigeria will chair the deliberations in working group III dealing with Institutional Framework for Sustainable Development.  I would like to mention here that not more than two groups will meet simultaneously.  This is also clear from the Revised Organization of Work circulated by the Secretariat.


In addition to these working groups, we will have to continue with the practice of establishing contact groups to deal with issues like energy, oceans, foreign occupation, good governance etc. Such groups will generally meet during the evening starting from 26 May 2002.


I hope that these arrangements will enhance our efficiency and enable us to conclude our work before time so that we can all enjoy the beauty of Bali, which is a feast for the eyes.


See you all in Bali.

Emill Salim

